
Kristina A. Wolfe           July 19, 2018 
 
United States Department of Justice 
Civil Division, Federal Programs Branch 
20 Massachusetts Avenue, NW 
Washington, DC 20530 
 

Re: Disposal of State Voter Data Obtained by the Former Presidential Advisory 
Commission on Election Integrity 

 
Dear Counsel: 
 

We have reviewed your letter and understand that the Government is now prepared to 
destroy the state voter data that was collected by the Presidential Advisory Commission on 
Election Integrity in 2017. We do not oppose the deletion of data from state voter rolls that was 
provided to the Commission in response to Mr. Kobach’s request, and we do not assert any 
litigation hold over the data.  

 
We do not consent to the destruction of any other materials, including but not limited to 

requests for state voter data, responses to requests for state voter data, communications with state 
officials or other individuals or entities about state voter data or requests for such data, and other 
documents concerning state voter data or requests for such data. We do request that you confirm 
(1) that no copies of the state voter data have been made, and (2) which states provided voter 
data to the Commission. 

 
Sincerely, 

 

/s  Marc Rotenberg  
Marc Rotenberg 
Electronic Privacy Information Center  
1718 Connecticut Avenue, N.W. Suite 200 
Washington, DC 20009  

/s  Theresa J. Lee  
Theresa J. Lee 
American Civil Liberties Union  
125 Broad Street, 18th Floor  
New York, NY 10004  

/s  Javier Guzman  
Javier Guzman 
Democracy Forward Foundation  
P.O. Box 34553 
Washington, DC 20043  

 

/s  Harry Sandick  
Harry Sandick 
Patterson Belknap Webb & Tyler LLP  
1133 Avenue of the Americas 
New York, NY 10036-6710  

/s  Skip Pita  
Skip Pita 
Pita Weber Del Prado  
9350 South Dixie Highway, Suite 1200 
Miami, FL 33156  

/s John Freedman   
John Freedman 
Arnold & Porter Kaye Scholer LLP  
601 Massachusetts Avenue, N.W. 
Washington, DC 20001  


